






DEFENSIVE DRIVING BOARD  
Agenda Summary – Thursday, April 18, 2019  

  

2) PENDING COMPLAINTS  

  

2-A: Review, discussion and possible action regarding complaint number 18-D017 

involving certificate holder DriversEd.com. 

 

Complainant received two citations, one in February 2018 and another in May of 2018.  

Complainant intended to take the on-line course offered by DriversEd.com to dispose of the 

citation. Complainant repeatedly sent in unreadable copies of her AZDL and the citation which 

resulted in the requirement to obtain two extensions from Tucson Municipal Court to secure a 

placement date for her to take the course.  Complainant became frustrated with the process and 

decided to pay the fine and accept the points against her AZDL.  She did not advise DriversEd.com 

she had dropped the course and paid the fine for this citation.  

 

Complainant received a second citation in May 2018.  Complainant satisfied this citation by taking 

and successfully completing the on-line DriversEd.com #53 course on July 11, 2018 

 

In August 2018 Complaint received letters from Tucson Municipal Court and ADOT reporting 

that her driver’s license was suspended.  Division’s investigation through interviews and document 

review revealed that DriversEd.com inadvertently applied Complainant’s on-line class completion 

to the first citation being unaware she had paid the fine for it.  Investigation also revealed that 

DriversEd.com was unaware of the second citation received by Complainant and if it had been 

aware of the totality of the circumstances from Complainant’s two citations, her license would not 

have been suspended.  Complainant did not inform DriversEd.Com of the second ticket. 

 

This matter was submitted to the Probable Cause Evaluator who determined that probable cause 

did not exist.  Division staff recommends that the Board accept the findings of the Probable Cause 

Evaluator and dismiss complaint number 18-D017. 

 

 










